
Cheryl Ann Grubb  
CHERYL GRUBB Cheryl Ann (Farina) Grubb , of Ellicott City, MD, died Wednesday, 
February 16, 2011, in her home after a long fight against cancer. She was surrounded by her 
loved ones. Born in Lansdale, May 17, 1950, to Millie and Macadoo Farina. Cheryl graduated 
from Lansdale Catholic High School in 1968 and received her Nursing Degree from Hahnemann 
School of Nursing in 1972. She went on to work for the Center for Progressive Learning as the 
medical director. She retired in 2010 after 20 years with the organization. Cheryl is survived by 
her husband, James, her children, Alaina, Ryan, and Tessa; her grandchildren, Hayden and 
Lincoln; and her brother, Glenn. A memorial service will be held at the Church of the 
Resurrection in Ellicott City, MD Saturday, Feb. 26, at 3PM. 
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